
From: Soura, Christian
To: 'GMcIntosh@retirement.sc.gov'GMcIntosh@retirement.sc.gov

Date: 10/24/2012 4:46:31 PM
Subject: Re: Meeting with Tony Keck

Great - thanks for your help.


CLS


 

From: Geneva McIntosh [mailto:GMcIntosh@retirement.sc.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, October 24, 2012 04:44 PM

To: Soura, Christian 

Subject: FW: Meeting with Tony Keck 

 

Hi Christian,
 
I received a call from Tony Keckâ€™s office today in regards to scheduling a meeting with Him and Bill.  Jan will review 
his calendar and send me his available dates.  Once received, I will contact you for your availablility, then will be able 
to schedule.   Please let me know if you have any questions.  Thanks
 
Geneva
 
From: William Blume 
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 23, 2012 7:36 AM
 
To: Soura, Christian; Geneva McIntosh
 
Subject: RE: Meeting with Tony Keck
 
I will have Geneva contact you.
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, October 22, 2012 5:10 PM
 
To: William Blume
 
Subject: Meeting with Tony Keck
 
Bill,
 
                In setting up the meeting with Tony (which Iâ€™m inviting myself to, if that works)â€¦does Geneva handle 
your schedule?  If so, Iâ€™ll work with her to coordinate.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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